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Community

Catering

In accordance with the St. Anne’s College Sustainability Action Plan, this annual report highlights the progress
made in the last academic year towards our targets of biodiversity net gain and carbon net zero by 2035 

Governance and Goal
Setting

Environment
Committee continued
to update and review
College Environment
& Sustainability Policy
and Action Plan on a

termly basis

Produced this Annual
Report for Governing
Body to highlight our

progress.

Continued delivery of  ‘low
carbon’ Monday menus

Delivered a low carbon
Founders dinner in

HT25.

One of first Colleges in Oxford to
engage with OxFarmtoFork initiative
to procure directly from local agro-

ecological food producers

Regeneration of Bevington
Road

Estates

Work began on this major capital
project in 2024 to upgrade 10

Victorian properties to modern
standards 

Includes full insulation, new
double glazed windows, an

energy centre with an Air Source
Heat Pump and Mechanical

Ventilation & Heat Recovery
units.

At £14.8M, this is the most
expensive capital project

undertaken by College

Project scheduled for
completion MT25

Made steps towards increasing our
Biodiversity goal to increase 10% in

the next 5 years. Infill planting of our
garden beds and around the trees

has begun with native UK plants that
are pollinator friendly.

Promoted the
University Green

Action Week (W4
HT25) and held a St
Anne’s Green Action

Week (W6 HT25) Continue to deliver
a sustainability

presentation to all
new Freshers in MT.

 The St. Anne’s
Sustainability Guide can be

viewed here.

A study of Wolfson and Rayne was completed
to look at options to improve the fabric of the

buildings and improve the way the buildings are
heated. Only ~5% of the heat is produced

through the radiators and with the majority
conducted through the concrete. Over the

summer the heating and the hot water systems
will be seperated with a valve as recommended.
The eyesense devices will continued to monitor

improvements as they are made. 

Subject Family
Evening: Climate

Change Across The
Disciplines

Held a low carbon Charity
Formal in TT25.

A “Carbon Cost of Fashion”
exhibition was held at St

Anne’s in HT25, run by alumna
Emily L Connally

Upcoming Plumer Society event will
showcase behind the scenes of St

Anne’s and including talks from our
Head Chef Ben Gibbons on

sustainability in our kitchens.

Encouraging increased
Alumnae engagement

in sustainability
projects.

Hosted a MCR
Clothes Swap in

TT25.

A JCR environment x
welfare tea event in

HT25.

Bat or Swift boxes have
been installed on all the

houses.

Staff members took a peak behind
the scenes of the Kitchen and the

initiatives encouraged and supported
by Head Chef, Ben Gibbons. Including

seasonality, supporting local,
creativity and sustainability.

MyEmissions carbon
ratings are now on all
daily breakfast, lunch

and dinners as well as in
STACs.

SAS encouraged to run more “green”
events such as walking groups (two

of these have taken place). 

Adopt a houseplant for the
Easter Vac scheme.

Talk on  house plants care
given by a member of the

Estate’s Team, Katie.

 GB approved staff
salary sacrifice scheme

for EVs

https://goodfoodoxford.org/ox-farm-to-fork/
https://www.st-annes.ox.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/St-.-Annes-Sustainability-Guide.pdf
https://www.st-annes.ox.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/St-.-Annes-Sustainability-Guide.pdf

